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Item 4.01 Changes in Registrant's Certifying Accountant.

As previously disclosed, on October 27, 2004, we filed a petition for
reorganization under Chapter 11 of the United States Bankruptcy Code. On
December 17, 2004, we filed an Amended Plan of Reorganization, which was
confirmed by the United States Bankruptcy Court for the Southern District of New
York on January 26, 2005. Prior to filing for bankruptcy, Miller, Ellin &
Company, LLP ("Miller") served as our independent registered public accounting
firm. Miller has not audited any financial statements of the Company for any
date or period subsequent to the year ended December 31, 2003.

On February 8, 2005, Miller resigned as our independent registered public
accounting firm based exclusively on the affiliation Miller has with Robert
Ellin (who became Chairman, Chief Executive Officer and President pursuant to
the Amended Plan of Reorganization) by virtue of the fact that Mr. Ellin's
father is a senior partner at Miller. Accordingly, Miller could no longer be
considered independent. Miller's report with respect to the financial statements
for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003 did not contain an adverse opinion
or a disclaimer of opinion and was not qualified or modified with respect to
uncertainty, audit scope, or accounting principles, except that the report



contained an explanatory paragraph concerning matters that raised substantial
doubt about our ability to continue as a going concern.

During the fiscal years ended December 31, 2003 and 2004 and the subsequent
interim period through the date of Miller's resignation, there were no
disagreements with Miller on any matter of accounting principles or practices,
financial statement disclosure, or auditing scope or procedure which, if not
resolved to Miller's satisfaction, would have caused it to make reference to the
subject matter of the disagreement(s) in connection with its reports on our
consolidated financial statements. We have provided Miller with a copy of this
disclosure and requested that Miller furnish us with a letter addressed to the
Securities and Exchange Commission stating whether it agrees with the above
statements, and if not, stating the respects in which it does not agree. A copy
of Miller's letter, dated June 24, 2005 is filed as Exhibit 16 of this Current
Report on Form 8-K.

On April 1, 2005 we engaged Most & Company, LLP ("Most") as our independent
registered public accounting firm. The decision to retain Most as our
independent registered public accounting firm was made by our Board of
Directors. We engaged Most to audit our financial statements for the fiscal year
ended December 31, 2004. During the years ended December 31, 2004 and December
31, 2003 and through April 1, 2005, neither we nor anyone on our behalf has
consulted with Most regarding the application of accounting principles to a
specific transaction, either completed or proposed, or the type of audit opinion
that might be rendered on our financial statements.

Item 9.01  Financial Statements and Exhibits

The following exhibits are furnished with this report:

Exhibit No.                Description

16                         Letter from Miller, Ellin & Company, LLP, dated
                           June 24, 2005.
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Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the
registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                 MEDIAVEST, INC.

                                 By: /s/ Robert Ellin
                                     ----------------

                                 Robert Ellin

                                 Chairman, Chief Executive Officer and President

July 7, 2005
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                                                                      EXHIBIT 16

                                                                   June 24, 2005

Office of the Chief Accountant
Securities and Exchange Commission
450 Fifth Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C.  20549

Dear Sir/Madam:

      We have read the paragraph of Item 4.01 included in the Form 8-K dated
February 8, 2005 of Mediavest, Inc. (formerly eB2B Commerce, Inc.), to be filed
with the Securities and Exchange Commission and are in agreement with the
statements contained herein.

                                            Very truly yours,

                                            /s/ Miller, Ellin & Company, LLP

                                            Miller, Ellin & Company, LLP

cc: Mr. Robert Ellin, Chairman, Chief Executive Officer and President


